

TOPCLIFFE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday November 6th, 2006 in the village hall

Councillors present: G Key (Chair), V Rawlings, H Wilson, R Smith, HDC Cllr. N Huxtable,
NYCC Cllr. W Barton

Apologies: T. Brown, Padre A. Martlew

Members of the public in attendance D. Bowman, R. Parkin

MINUTES

569 It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on September 25th 2006, with minor amendment, be accepted as true record and be signed by the Chairman.
Proposed by V. Rawlings, seconded by R. Smith

570 MATTERS ARISING AND OPPORTUNITY FOR PUBLIC QUESTIONS

(1)

571 ITEMS FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS

(i) Mr Tim Woods of Broadacres will be coming to speak to the council about village issues.

572 PLANNING

- (i) The construction of a garden room at existing dwelling at Hagg House, Thorpefield for Mr & Mrs. Sowerby was recommended for approval.
Proposed by H. Wilson, seconded by V Rawlings
- (ii) Construction of a single storey extension to existing dwelling at Jubilee House, Long Street for Mr & Mrs Parker was recommended for approval.
Proposed by V. Rawlings, seconded by R. Smith
- (iii) Alterations and extensions to existing domestic outbuilding to form a dwelling as amended by plans as received by HDC on 20th January, 2006 at 17 Long Street for Mark Turner were recommended for approval.
Proposed by V. Rawlings, seconded by R. Smith

573 PLANNING PERMISSION HAS BEEN APPROVED

i) Construction of a detached domestic storage shed/hobbies space and wind turbine at Dalginross, Long Street, Topcliffe for Mr P. Sturdy

574 PLANNING PERMISSION HAS BEEN REFUSED

- i) Revised outline application for the construction of a dwelling at Rosecroft, Long St. for Mr & Mrs P Ellis

575 PLAYING FIELD SUB-COMMITTEE

- (i) RoSPA inspection is due. This has been budgeted.
- (ii) Surface of playing mats still needs to be stuck down

576 OPEN SPACES MAINTENANCE

- (i) Work parties weeding
- (ii) Highways will be contacted to go ahead with repair of village sign **GK**

577 VILLAGE PROJECTS

- (i) There has been no reply from the artists regarding the tollbooth Open House.
- (ii) **GK** has one sign remaining and will display it at the Sheepwash to partially make up for the two missing signs.
- (iii) **HW** stated that work on the village website is in hand.

578 FINANCES

- (i) Approval was given to write a cheque for £71 to SLCC
Proposed by R. Smith, seconded by V. Rawlings
- (ii) Approval was given to write a cheque for £62.22 to D. Bowman
Proposed by R. Smith, seconded by V. Rawlings
- (iii) Budget was read and approved
Proposed by R. Smith, seconded by V Rawlings

579 CORRESPONDENCE

- (i) All correspondence was circulated

580 AOB

- (i) The possibility of reducing the quorum from three to two will be investigated. **Clerk**

Next Meeting: Monday 18th December at 8 pm